
 

 

 
 
 

 22nd February 2021 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Public Consultation on Potential Public Open Space, Hazel Grove 
 
I write to inform you that the Council is considering making the area between Darley Road, 
Ashbourne Road, Macclesfield Road and A555 an area accessible to the public as green 
space for recreation. The location of the proposed green space is shown on the enclosed 
plan. We would like to hear the views of local residents on this proposal as part of this 
consultation.  
 
The gate recently installed at the junction of the A555 and Macclesfield Road currently 
provides access to this area and is currently for use only by Stockport Council maintenance 
access and for United Utilities to provide access to their apparatus located in this area. 
Should the outcome of this consultation be that the area is to be made publicly accessible, 
the padlock on the gate will be removed.  The gate will remain locked if the area is to 
remain accessible to Stockport Council and United Utilities only.  
 
The Council would be grateful to receive any comments you may have on the proposals by 
26th March 2021. Please provide your comments by: 
Email: semmms.relief.road@stockport.gov.uk    
Phone: 0161 474 2299 (where you can leave a message and a member of the team will call 
you back).   
 
The feedback to the consultation will be collated and analysed and then passed to local 
ward councillors to consider and confirm whether the area is to be made accessible to the 
public.  
  
Yours faithfully,  
 
Sue Stevenson 
Head of Highways and Transportation  
Stockport Council 
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